 PETWORTH TOWN COUNCIL

A MEETING OF THE OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE WAS HELD ON THURSDAY 25TH OCTOBER 2012 IN THE TOWN COUNCIL OFFICE AT 7.30 PM
PRESENT:


Mr R Chandler (Chairman) Mrs A Simmons, 





Mr J Robbins, Mrs L Pearce & Mr A Sneller. 

CLERK:


Mrs J Huggett.

1.
Apologies were received from Mr K Lintill. 

2.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.
3.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 30th August, having been circulated and passed at the Council meeting on Thursday 18th October, were signed.

4.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)     New Seats:  The Clerk said the seats are now in situ.


(b)    ‘Around the Hills’ footpath:  The Chairman said he had looked at the footpath, he appreciates it is narrow and not suitable for wheelchair access, but on the whole the width is adequate.  It was a pity that some areas had been tarmaced.  He asked the Clerk about the turnstiles at the end of Bartons Lane, one was on the side of the path and the other had lost its top.  The Clerk said she had written to Mr Dickenson some while ago but had received no response.  She was asked to take this up with Mr Knight.

5.         HEALTH AND SAFETY

(a)  Lombard Street Lighting:  The Clerk reported that having gone between the District Council, County Council and South Downs National Park, she had finally been told to contact Street Lighting.  She had spoken with Mr Paul Barden who had told her that because SSE are contracted to the County Council planning permission is not required and the work can go ahead.  She has been in touch with Mr Moorey and is waiting for a date when the work will start.

6.
SKATEBOARD PARK
 
The Clerk said this is now with Lord Egremont and Mr Simon Knight.

7.         ROSEMARY GARDENS 


(a)  Replacement for Mr Clive McColl: The Clerk said as the Chairman had told Councilllors at the last meeting Mr McColl will be retiring at the end of March 2013.  He has given plenty of notice and she suggested that an advertisement be placed in the next edition of Petworth Pages.  Mr Robbins asked for details of the work he carries out and said he thinks he might know of someone who would be interested.  He will follow this up and get back to the Clerk.

8.
HAMPERS COMMON

Bonfire Night:  Mr Robbins said with the state of the ground those organising the bonfire night should be careful so that no further damage is done to the common.  Mr Sneller said they are obviously well aware of this and will repair any areas should they be damaged.


9.         ALLOTMENTS

Inspection Report:  Mrs Simmons and Mr Robbins had carried out an inspection on the allotments they had identified as being in need of work to be carried out.  They had passed their findings on to the Clerk who had written the necessary letters, as follows.

            Station Road

No. 3  

Given notice, now re-let






No. 17A
Given notice, now re-let


Tillington Road
No. 1

Now in good condition






No. 4 

Half worked, now divided in two, 4B re-let






No. 15

Given notice, vacant

            Grove Lane                 No. 4A    
Now in good condition

10.
TO CONSIDER ANY ITEMS AT THE CHAIRMAN’S DISCRETION

Winter Salt:  Mr Chandler said it is time to order the salt now.  After a short discussion it agreed that 8 bags, plus 3 spares for salt already there, should be enough this year.  The Clerk will arrange for them to be delivered to Shimmings.


Horsham Road Wall:  Mr Chandler said this is getting worse and something should be done about it soon before it gets much worse.  The wall is too far gone to be practicable to repair it and it was suggested that posts and rails be put up with plants behind to screen the area.  It was also mentioned that it had been talked of putting a gate in opposite the one on the southern side of the road.  In the first instance the Clerk will contact Mr Bob Riley at the District Council.  


Bollards in ‘the Cut’:  Mr Sneller said there was a problem when taking out and putting back the bollards after the Food and Wine Festival.   Mr Duncton had arranged for County to look at them, they have removed the two bollards at the western end and put the flower tubs in their place.  The two of caps at the eastern end need looking at, they are very rusty and are not fitting properly into the ground.  This will be raised at the meeting with Mrs Baker next week.


There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.20 pm.

